Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

January 27, 2009

In Attendance:  Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Bob Stevens, Jim Tornatore, Bill Foster, Lori DeHaas, Tim Steed, Hans Peeters, Domonica Creely, Ray Shaver, John Kaufman, Jeffrey Barrett, Bud Grant, and Tracey Cucci.

Meeting called to order at 7:08 PM.  Minutes for the November 10, 2008 meeting were approved with a Motion by Tom Evans, Seconded by Bob Stevens. Carried.

Town residents on the village water system expressed concerns about the water district and Health Department directive.  Mayor explained current water project and legal limitations for financial support from the Village, and requested they have their lawyer contact the Village.  A solution needs to be provided to the Health Department in 60 days.  Hans Peeters stated they just need documentation of a plan.

Tim Steed of Hunt Engineering presented the assessment of the tank, stating the roof was decayed and sagging, and provided photos of various issues including cracks.  Tim Steed to forward these photos to the village office.    They will provide an executive summary to the Health Department of their findings followed by a full report to the Village.  He stated the roof is falling in on itself, and the roof integrity compromised, as there were birds’ nests inside the tank.  Debris from the roof was also on the bottom of tank.  The engineers felt the roof could not make it through another winter and must be replaced before then.  He provided rough estimates totaling approximately $60,000, noting the expenditure would be for a temporary solution.  He also discussed the timeline and what needs to be in place to make this shovel ready to be included on the IUP list, with the processes totaling 6-1/2 months to building of the tank.  The board and engineer discussed at length the scope of the project, size and number of tanks and type of tanks.  Final consensus was to build one tank at 500,000 gallons, fenced in, with a permanent propane generator for Well #3, and telemetry to be included in the first phase.  Tank construction was further discussed, with pros and cons of both concrete and steel tanks, including concerns of cost, future maintenance, pressure, etc. Hans Peeters provided names of municipalities that had older steel tanks, and Tracey Cucci to get contact information to discuss maintenance issues and costs.   Hunt will proceed with a survey and preliminary site plan with costs included for earthwork for cement vs. steel tank construction.  He will provide a timeline with phase proposal to Mertie Pozzi, who will forward onto the board.  Tim Steed will schedule the survey and push to have the comparison done before the next board meeting.  Rate Committee will decide on piping at a later meeting.  Motion to adjourn at 10:00 p.m. by Bob Stevens, seconded by Bill Foster.  Carried.
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